VOLUNTEER PROFILE SHEET INSTRUCTIONS
Each school year Volunteer Profile sheets should be filled out by all adults who will be volunteering in a building or going on field trips, whether or not they are assigned to specific students.  Example: a whole class is going on a field trip, the teacher is not assigning students to specific adults; therefore, all adults are considered chaperones.  

1. Each building/teacher should send Volunteer Profile Sheets home with all students at the beginning of the school year, with a note attached stating the reason for the form. You may want to send two forms to each household in case more than one person needs to fill one out.  Our hope is to have all parents/guardians fill out the form at the beginning of the school year so that we have them on file when the need arises to run a background check.  Please be aware the field “Race” is on there because it is a required field on IChat.  
2. Please send all of the completed forms to Keri Goupil in the Personnel Office where they will be kept on file throughout the school year.  
3. Each time there is a class field trip; either the building secretary or the classroom teacher should send a list of the parent/guardian chaperones to Keri so that an IChat check can be completed.  We’d like to have the list of names at least three days before the field trip to ensure that all checks can be completed in time.  We are aware that last minute names come up, which is fine, but if we can get the bulk of them done in a timely manner that would be helpful.  Keep in mind that when the background check is run that is a snapshot in time that is why we should be running the check each time they go on a field trip.
4. If we encounter a form not on file, the teacher or building secretary should contact that person to have one filled out before they can accompany the students on the trip.

5. Once the checks have been completed, Keri will send an email giving clearance for those who checked out fine.  For those who have a record, that information will be shared with Colleen Mansour who will look it over and decide if the offense is serious enough to deny the person to chaperone, at which point the principal will be notified and will be contacting the parent/guardian.
The offenses that are considered serious are convicted felony offenses.  Misdemeanors are not typically offenses that would keep a person from chaperoning a field trip.  The District and/or Administration are not here to pass judgment on individuals who have a record.  The purpose of this is to keep the students safe during the school day.

Should you have any questions regarding this procedure, please contact Keri Goupil at ext. 2390.
